
F. No. 72-06/2021-SP-VI 
Governnment of India 

Ministry of Youth Affairs and Sports 
Department of Sports 

SP- VI Section 
***** 

A Block. Pragati Vihar Hostel. 
Lodhi Road. New Delhi 

Date:17.12.2021 
To. 

Secretary 
Indian Rugby Football Union 
2nd Floor, Nawab House 
63 Maharishi Karve Road 
Marine Lines 
Mumbai - 400 002 

Sub: Annual General Meeting and Election of the Indian Rugby Football Union 

(IRFU) 
Sir. 

I am directed to refer to your email dated 27.11.2021 and letter of the same date 

regarding Annual General Meeting (AGM) and Election of IRFU scheduled to be held 

on 18.12.2021 at KiIT Campus, Bhubaneshwar, Odisha. 

2. In this connection, it is informed that it has been decided by this Ministry not to 

appoint an observer for the aforesaid AGM and Election of IRFU. It is, however, 

directed that the election may be conducted in strict adherence to the Sports Code 
2011. particularly, Annexure XXXVII (Model Election Guidelines to be followed by 

all National Sports Federations). 

This issues with the approval of Competent Authority. 

Yours faithfully 

(Narender Singh) 
Section Officer 
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